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Dear parent, 
Christmas is nearly here – there has been lots of excitement and enjoyment in the last fortnight. I am certain 
parents would agree that the children’s nativity performances have been a joy to share. This week finished with 
the first Nursery performance with all other year groups performing during the week. Many thanks to Dr 
Renwick and the teaching team for their work with the children and to the children for being able to perform to 
this standard at such a young age. We certainly feel Christmas is almost here! 
 

Today (as the photos reveal), Chris Bostock led performances for all three year groups with performances of 
‘Mouse House’ (Reception and Year 1) and ‘Wintery Tales (Year 2). The photos captured the children’s enjoyment. 
Many, many thanks to SOFIA who have paid for this for the children and for their work during the week serving 
hot chocolate and selling Christmas ‘gifts’ before and after the Nativities. 
 

Class 7 
During the Christmas holidays, class 7 will have the large cupboard removed from the classroom. This will create 
additional space[ace for the children to enjoy in January. This is the smallest of our Reception classrooms but 
the work will even up the space available. The work will be completed for our January return to school. 
 

Year 2 children will perform at the Stack on Thursday afternoon and Nursery have the final nativity on Monday 
morning. We have special assemblies next week for Mrs Cockton and Mrs Robson who will both leave us at 
Christmas. They have had such a positive impact on so many Fulwell children as they have progressed through 
school. I know parents will join with us in wishing them both a long and happy retirement. 



 
 
 
 
 
 

Class 9 travelled on the Metro to the Hancock Museum.  

YEAR 1 CRAFT CLUB 

YEAR 2 children worked with clay. 

After 40 plus years of teaching all of which has taken place 
in Fulwell Infant School Academy Mrs Robson retires on 
Friday 20th December 2024.  
Not only an exceptional teacher she served as an exemplary 
member of the senior leadership team, setting a standard of 
excellence that will endure long after her retirement. 
It is not often that we encounter individuals who leave such 
a profound and lasting impact on our lives. Mrs Robson has 
been a guiding light, a mentor, and a friend to so many of us. 
Her compassion, wisdom, and dedication have made our 
school a better place, and for that, we are eternally grateful. 
As we bid farewell to Mrs Robson, let us celebrate her 
remarkable career and the countless lives she has touched 
and I know that her influence will continue to shape the 
future of education for years to come. 
Thank you, Beverley, for 40 plus years of unwavering 
dedication, for your tireless commitment to our pupils, and 
for being a source of inspiration to us all. You will be dearly 
missed, but your legacy will live on in the hearts of those 
whose lives you have touched. 
Congratulations on your well-deserved retirement, and may 
the next chapter of your life be filled with joy, fulfilment, and 
continued success. 

Year 2 children completed Hansel and Gretel cottage designs in clay. They will be coming home 
for Christmas. They also stitched Christmas puddings –quite a task! Nest week Year 1 children 
are designing and making post trolleys in DT. 
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